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December 21, 2009

Consultant Name

Company Name

Company Address

Company City, State and Zip Code


Dear Mr. [Consultant Name]:

Subject:  Shop Drawings for Structural Steel Bridges

The Kansas Department of Transportation (KDOT) will change two procedures regarding shop drawings for structural steel bridges let January, 2010 and after.  

First, KDOT will change to receiving and storing shop drawings in the digital Portable Document Format (PDF).  KDOT is currently using this technology on several projects.  The State Bridge Office, along with the Consultants and Fabricators involved, are pleased with the results.

Submittal of hardcopy prints will no longer be accepted.  Therefore the ability to scan and plot drawings into an 11”x17” standard PDF format is required.  

KDOT can accept file sizes less than 5 MB as email attachments.  Files larger than this will require the use of an FTP site for file exchange. 

Attachment 1 details the procedure KDOT will use for processing electronic shop drawings. 

Attachment 2 details the procedure KDOT will use for processing revised electronic shop drawings. 

A second change is that KDOT Consultants need not put their approval stamp on each sheet of the final Consultant-approved shop details.  Instead, the Consultant will submit a memo bearing their approval stamp along with the final details.  The memo will also contain KDOT’s Project number and bridge number, the Consultants job number, the Fabricators job number, a list of all the sheets, and any other information necessary to communicate the contents of the drawings that are submitted (in the PDF file(s)).
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The State Bridge Office and the Bureau of Local Projects, Bridge Team endorses this policy.

This memorandum addresses shop drawings specifically because the approval stamp procedures for shop drawings are changing.  However, KDOT will require all working drawings (shop drawings, falsework plans, erections plans, shoring details, etc.) to be electronic submittals for KDOT jobs.  KDOT will provide details by memorandum and modification to the specifications.

Sincerely, 

Jim L. Kowach

Chief, Bureau of Design

Kansas Department of Transportation
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Attachments

c:  
Roy Rissky, Construction and Maintenance


Mike Floberg, Transportation Safety and Technology


Rick Kreider, Materials and Research 


James Brewer, State Road Office


Corky Armstrong, State Road Office


Randy Leonard, Local Projects


James Brennan, Material and Research
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